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BROOMFLEET PARISH COUNCIL 

 

Minutes of Meeting held on 18th May 2021 in the Village Hall, Broomfleet at 7.30 p.m. 

 

Present: Messrs. L. Gibbons (chair), L. Platts, R. Harper, G. Copley, J. Hutchinson (vice), D. Hussain  

Mesdames. S. Hall, D. Platts (Clerk).  

PARISH MEETING 

Time allowed for Members of the Public to ask questions or make statements to the Parish Council on any 

matter(s) they may have a concern or interest in.  There were no matters to discuss.  The meeting then continued 

with the Parish Council meeting. 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

 

1. Apologies: J. Gibbons to arrive late 

 

2.  Declaration of Pecuniary/Non-Pecuniary Interests:  

The Members as Trustees of the Children’s Playground and Playing Field/Recreation Ground declared a 

representative non-pecuniary interest only in this matter.  None  

 

3. Minutes: 

 The minutes of the meeting held 13th April 2021 have been circulated, were then approved, and signed.  

 

4. Outstanding Matters 

 Telephone Box Internal design – LP to investigate, no rush due to Covid. 

 Fence – Number of panels needed – LP advised 6-10 panels needed LG to order. 

 Adventure Trail – Secure loose shoe fixings – GC knows how will do next week. 

 Rocking Horse – Power wash matting – DH completed 

 Rocking Horse – Tighten hand & foot grips – JH completed. 

  

5. Notice Board 

Clerk has acquired three quotes ranging between £388 - £810 for bigger replacement.   There are three choices 

of material Aluminium, wood, or recycled plastic.  Aluminium is the less costly, wood being the costliest.  All 

agreed that wood requires treatment, and that the other two materials do not, so the choices are between 

aluminium and recycled plastic.  Due to costs all decided for the clerk to get colour options for powder coating 

on aluminium boards and go from there as plain aluminium will eventually oxidise and spoil.  Earth Anchors 

was the quote that everyone chooses to proceed with and to request colour options before moving forward. 

 

6. Planning Consultation for 21/01204/VAR Ivy House 

Variation of approved plans have been received for the above, the plans were emailed out to the councillors to 

view and discuss at the meeting.  Clerk passed around the paper version for all to view and again and comment 

on if needed.  All agreed no objections to the variation.  Clerk to reply via ERYC planning portal. 

 

7. Correspondence   

  ERYC – Notice of temporary closure Cave Crossing 05.06.21 23:45 to 06.06.21 08:45, noted and in   

noticeboard. 

 ASB six-month statistics - noted. 

 

8. Publications 

Humberside Police – April 2021 

Clerks & Council Direct – May 2021 issue 135 
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9       Accounts 

To consider the schedule below. 

Income Received Since Last Meeting or Not Declared at Last Meeting 

Community Account 

HMRC VAT 08.04.21                                                                                                £     381.53 

ERYC Precept 29.04.21                                                                                          £   3900.00 

Allotment (rental) 07.05.21                          £       20.00 

Money Manager Account (quarterly statement) 

None 

Money Manager Account – Playground (quarterly statements) 

None 

 

Accounts Paid Since Last Meeting or Not Declared at Last Meeting 

Community Account         £  10983.89  

PMG (grass cut) 10.02.21 – 584 not cashed                                                               £        72.00 

Zurich (insurance) 26.04.21 – 587 not cashed                                                                    £      533.57 

 

Balances as per statements received April 2021.    

Community Account     25.03.21 – 24.04.21                                                       £    7669.46   

Money Manager Account 25.03.21 - 24.04.21                                            £      981.90 

Money Manager Account – Playground Account 25.03.21 – 24.04.21                               £      564.62 

checked, & Ok’d by Chair. 

          

10.       Any Other Business 

DH asked if anyone had any objections, if he could investigate costs for football nets to attach to the two post which are 

already in the grounds, all agreed for DH to gather costs. 

 

SH said that MOP’s are asking if we have any updates to when the pavements are getting screeded as they are getting worse.   

Clerk advised she emailed Jim McGivern as requested and is awaiting a reply, Clerk also advised that she has sent a  

chaser email in the meantime. 

 

SH asked if we had any updates on planning over the railway lines, Clerk advise we had not and that the original 

correspondence said it will take time and be processed in the usual planning way. Clerk will email and ask for update. 

 

JH asked where we are with the flagpole planning enquiry, clerk advised still awaiting costs and advise from ERYC. 

 

GC asked if we had been advised by Northern Rail why they had taken off the lunchtime train to Hull.  Clerk advised 

that we are not consulted or advised of changes, but due to Covid reduced services were implemented, and more 

services are to be introduced from 17.05.21 according to media coverage.  LP check train ticket booking website, whilst  

in the meeting and a lunchtime train is now available to Hull. 

 

11.        Date of Next Meeting 

Tuesday 13th July 2021    - GC sends apologies in advance.                                  

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.25 P.M. 

 

 

 

Chair:                                                                                    Date: 


